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Approve the attached Resolution to amend the existing no parking zones on Lake 
Sherwood Drive between Pixton Street and Camerton Court to allow additional on-street 
parking in the Lake Sherwood area. 

Fiscal/Mandates Impact: 

There is no fiscal impact associated with this item. 

Discussion:  

On February 24, 2004, your Board approved a resolution to establish "No Parking" zones 
along several segments of Lake Sherwood Drive. The parking restriction was intended to 
keep traffic lanes unobstructed. 

On August 7, 2018, a resident living on Lake Sherwood Drive requested that the Public 
Works Agency Transportation Department (PWATD) allow approximately 100 feet of 
curbside parking on Lake Sherwood Drive in the area that is within the Board-approved 
no parking zones established 2004. Upon investigation, staff determined that the affected 
roadway section is of adequate width to allow on-street parking without obstructing travel 
lanes. Since the Lake Sherwood Drive no parking zone was initiated by the Lake 
Sherwood Community Association (LSCA) in 2004, we advised the resident to contact 
LSCA to get its concurrence. On January 22, 2019, LSCA sent a letter to the PWATD 
indicating its support and concurrence with the request. A copy of that letter is attached 
as Exhibit 2. In addition, the LSCA also suggested that parking should be allowed at two 
additional areas along Lake Sherwood Drive. On March 6, 2019, staff met with the LSCA 
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President and jointly identified two additional areas where parking can be allowed and 
keep unobstructed travel. 

The proposed amendment to the existing no parking zones will allow on-street parking at 
the following locations: 

• On the southside of Lake Sherwood Drive east of the driveway for 966 Lake 
Sherwood Drive for 100 feet; 

• On the north side of Lake Sherwood Drive 2270 feet south of Potrero Road 
(east) for 65 feet; and 

• On the north side of Lake Sherwood Drive 3060 feet south of Potrero Road for 
50 feet. 

The attached resolution, which will put into place the proposed amended restriction, 
conforms to California Vehicle Code Section 22507 and Ventura County Ordinance Code 
Section 7021. 

This letter has been reviewed by the County Executive Office, the Auditor-Controller's 
Office, and County Counsel. 

If you have questions, please call the undersigned at (805) 654-2077. 

2,074 
DAVID FLEISCH 
Director 
Transportation Department 

Attachments: 
- Resolution 
- Exhibit 1 - Location Map — Lake Sherwood Drive Area Map 
- Exhibit 2 - Lake Sherwood Community Association Letter 
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